Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Thurs 28th October 2021, 5-6pm

Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. Catch up

2. Planning meetings going forward - what works for as many people as possible? 

3. How do we recruit more people? 

4. What do we want to do? 

5. Your agenda - what do you want to discuss? 

6. Practice update - F2F, medical students, staff, newsletter???
Rooley Lane Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 28th October 2021, 5-6pm

Minutes

Present 
PPG members: SR, SD
Staff: Dr D, DW
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· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other
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· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda


1. Catch up

The group had a catch up and the attendees are all doing well. We did have some problems with technology meeting online and we know some members cannot “attend” online. 
2. Practice update - F2F, medical students, staff, newsletter
The group was keen on meeting up F2F in the next month. The agreed date was Thurs 9th Dec 5-6pm at the surgery. DW will contact TH, HM, RS to see if they are free on this date/time.

Rooley Lane Medical Centre is open and has been throughout the covid period. We are seeing patients face to face. We want to keep our waiting room covid safe for everyone and therefore need to limit the number of people in it at any one time. Therefore, for most appointments you still need to speak to a doctor by phone before being offered a face to face appointment. It is really important to continue to wear a mask when visiting the surgery as doing this protects other people, some of whom are vulnerable because of their health. 
We are aware people are struggling getting through the phones. It was also brought to our attention that it can be frustrating ringing day after day and being told no appointments are left. One patient said a relative had spent a number of days trying to get an appointment this way. We will need to keep an eye on this. 
From next Friday we will have a new phone system. Everyone who rings will get through into the call queue, and no one should ever get a busy signal again. There are lots of cool features which should improve the experience of booking an appointment over the phone, such as having the option to be rung back when you are near the top of the queue. We will need to see what effect this has on the experience of booking an appointment. As with any change there are likely to be teething problems. We would really like feedback on how it goes and whether it throws up new problems that we weren’t aware of. 

The following are new things in the practice since our last meeting:
· Dr Paul Lord has moved to a practice closer to his home. 

· We have lots of new clerical staff.
· Jacqui is retiring at the end of December.
· From November we are supporting medical students on placement from the University of Leeds. This is an opportunity for medical students to learn about general practice, day to day health and care in the community, the breath and limits of what we can treat in the community, and the impact of people’s lives on their health and vice versa. It’s also a really good opportunity to show them what a great job being a GP is and encourage them to train as GPs of the future. Medical students will be at the practice 1 day a week for blocks of 5 or 10 weeks between now and April. They will be sitting in and observing how different team members work including doctors, nurses, reception staff, and some of our community colleagues. They will also be talking to patients and learning to take a medical history and how to examine patients. It can be fun talking to medical students, but we also recognise some people may not want to see the doctor or nurse with a medical student present. This is absolutely fine, you can ask a medical student to leave at any time without it affecting your care or the way we treat you. We may ask the medical students to do a project on improving the waiting room and report back to the patient group.  
We discussed putting the above into a newsletter to send out to patients and update our website. DW will put this together. 
Next meeting: Thursday 9th December 5-6pm at the surgery.
